 BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON APRIL 14TH 2016.
POLICE AND RESIDENTS FORUM PCSO Alan Stead reported no crimes during the last month.
Mrs Scott attended on behalf of the Milestone Society to inquire about progress on restoration of the milestone on the A58. Cllr Hoyland replied on behalf of the Council (MA 4).
DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS.  None 
PRESENT Cllrs Stentiford, Frankland, Sidle, Bosomworth, Tatman, Martin, Flockton and Hoyland. 
APOLOGIES.  None. 
 6909  MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON MARCH 10TH 2016 These were approved. 
6910   MATTERS ARISING  

1 Vacancy on Parish Council The Clerk had approached 2 residents proposed by Cllrs at the previous meeting but both had declined to serve on the Council . There is a possibility that a resident from the Congreves may be willing to serve.   
2. Update on 106 Money for Bardsey. Cllr Ward is in process of obtaining quotations for extra work in Park Field and in Willan’s Wood. Cllrs considered that Willan’s Wood was low priority and monies should rather be allocated to the playground, the pond and Park Field. It was agreed that further information is required and another meeting with the Parks & Countryside 106 representative is desirable ASAP. (Action JG)
3.Bowling Club Lease and original Deed of Land pertaining to Village Hal, Bowling and Tennis Clubs from Bramham Estate to Bardsey PC. and letter of explanation from Hartlaws. The Clerk reported that  the Title Deeds, have been found, and with the consent of the Chairman, she had taken them to Hartlaws for better understanding. . There had been 3 different bequests made to the Trustees of the Village Hall. Mr Dyson’s view is that it would be difficult to change the usage of the 3 pieces of land conveyed- i.e. the Village Hall land and the lands occupied currently by the Tennis and Bowling Clubs. It is possible to include a redevelopment clause in the Bowling Club lease, but for this to be effective, the original donor (Wetherby Rural District Council) would need to agree. Cllrs discussed their role in dealing with the issue, as it appears from the documents that the VHC should be involved in decisions relating to the 2 Clubs. At the VH Meeting on Monday Cllrs Martin and Flockton will seek further information from the Chairman on his understanding of the relationship between the 2 organisations and their respective roles in dealing with issues of this kind. (Action MW/LF).
4.Highways Update  Cllr Hoyland reported:- 

· A58 Milestone Highways sought advice from the Yorkshire Milestone Society and have arranged for a new plinth and the milestone will be concreted shortly.
· A58 and Rigton Bank – BH reported concerns about the condition of the road near the traffic lights on A58 and the bottom of Rigton Bank and has been informed that Rigton Bank will be re-surfaced prior to the Tour de Yorkshire. She has asked for clarification regarding the A58 and whether it will be included in the surface dressing. 
· A58 Footpath between Wood Lane and Mill Lane and Mill Lane to traffic lights – BH reported verge encroachment and asked for clearing back. Highways will look into this but have advised that it will be low priority.
· A58 – BH asked Highways to remove the ‘Icy’ road signs (2) on the A58 which they say should now have been collected. 
· Bingley Ginnel – Bob Buckenham is out of office until 18 April and BH is therefore unable to get an update with regard to rectifying defects on the footpath.

· Church Lane – BH requested the  drain on bridge be cleared and Mick Johnson has referred to Cleansing for action. Still trying to get the inlets cleared out. 

· Keswwick Lane – On a recent visit by Highways they were not able to see any water issuing and will monitor and take action when this has stabilised .
· Keswick Lane – Cyclist Incidents – Highways were unable to identify defects and BH has gone back to them pointing out an undulation near the centre of the road. 
· Keswick Lane Parking– Jon Rogers, Project Officer for LCC Housing, had explained that the proposal for laybye parking in front of 19- 31 Keswick Lane  is at the initial consultation stage and he is working with Highways and then get back to the residents.   
· Woodacre Lane – Drainage – The additional inspection chamber has stalled due to resources and time, but it is hoped that it will still go ahead. 

· Woodacre Lane – Surface Dressing – 16/17 maintenance programme shows 3 areas and BH sought clarification. The dressing will stop short 25 metres short of Church Lane .and it will therefore not be possible to change the camber of the road. 
5. Further Work by Cragwoods in Park Field.  Cragwoods have now removed 1 diseased Alder and carried out further hedge work. Cllr Flockton reported that when work was completed the padlock on the gate was found to be missing. Cllrs decided to take no action at present regarding replacing the padlock.                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                              

6. Litter Pick There was nothing to report. 
7.Tour of Yorkshire –  Granville Davies of EKPC had e mailed that the Women’s Race is due to pass through East Keswick at 0852, and the Men’s at 1450 on April 30. They should reach Rigton Bank 2-3 minutes later.                                                                                                                8 .Arrangements for APM  Due to double booking of the Village Hall, the Parish Council and the Village Hall Committees have agreed to hold their annual meetings in the Callister Hall. Cllr Matthew Robinson has agreed to speak at the PC meeting. The Chairman is unable to be present and his place will be taken by the Vice- Chairman. As Cllr Robinson has agreed to discuss flooding issues, the Chairman volunteered to inform residents of The Drive of this, to encourage better attendance. The Planning report will be included in the Chairman’s  Report. Cllr Hoyland will speak on Highways and Cllr Sidle on the Neighbourhood Plan. Cllr Flockton will purchase wine and nibbles.                                                                                                                                                     9. Village Pond –Further Flooding and Maintenance Issues raised by Cllr Bosomworth .Dan Walton is becoming increasingly  frustrated at the lack of progress over drainage .John Procter has agreed to check with LCC as to whether they are willing to take responsibility for the drainage  work . He has written to the Council referring to land ownership in the pond area and claims that in 1921 the then BPC claimed part of the land to which they were not legally entitled. The Clerk ascertained that a Mr Stone of Hill Top Farm had in that year stated that part of the land had been conveyed to him freehold in 1960. This had resulted in a Court Hearing in 1974 in Harrogate when the Commons Commissioner had ruled in favour of the PC. It is therefore established that the land surrounding the pond is under the ownership of the PC.                                                                                                                                                   Cllr Hoyland has consulted James Cockram, Senior Engineer, Flood Risk Management for LCC. He explained that generally speaking culverts are owned and should be maintained by each respective land owner. LCC is responsible for the culvert taking water from the pond running under The Ginnel as this is adoptive highway. The inlet to the pond, however, is a privately owned track and therefore the responsibility of the landowner. He offered to get the “private” pipe surveyed to determine where the blockage lies. Cllr Bosomworth considered council should accept this offer and will try to arrange to be present when the investigation is carried out. He has prepared an historical summary of the pond, drawing attention to the 2 opposing concepts of how it should look – a wildlife or an ornamental pond. An agreed way forward is essential to maintain the pond as a valued asset for the whole village. He wants to persuade the residents to agree to his document which will recommend a wildlife pond, and to enter into an agreement to last for 5 years before renewal. Cllrs discussed this report and the questions posed by Cllr Bosomworth – in particular who is to pay for the work rectifying the blockage. After some discussion it was agreed that the Council should offer to share the cost with Dan Walton, but should still try to identify ownership of the strip of land. (Action MB)     
10. Footpaths and  Bridleways in village – Application for definitive Map Modification Order for ownership of disused railway line between Wetherby Rd. and Hetchell Woods  In response to discussion with the Chairman over footpath  maps of  Bardsey, Angela Cookland, Definitive Map Officer, suggested that the PC should apply for the Order if they wished for it eventually to be included in the list of designated rights of way.  She said it would be helpful to quote if any planning applications for the area came up. Cllr Bosomworth accordingly requested the appropriate forms for the Map application.(Action MB)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                    
6911   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field  Cllr Ward reported that Cragwoods would require another day to complete work on the hedge but that this would be free. 
2. Neighbourhood Plan. Cllr Sidle is incorporating all the minor amendments suggested by Cllrs into the draft NDP which should be completed in time for the next SC meeting on April 20th.
3. Playground Cllr Frankland queried the decision  at the last meeting to take no further the suggestion for the purchase of some adult type exercise equipment. Cllr Bosomworth suggested that it might be possible to use part of the sportsground for this. It was agreed that the Clerk would try to arrange a meeting between Cllr Frankland and a representative of IPI, the playground maintenance company. (Action JG) 
4. Web Site .- Cllr Frankland has asked Jason Cook for more details of the improvements he considers desirable to bring the Bardsey site  up to date and easier to access from tablets and smart phones. Jason has offered a cut price deal for the work at £300. Cllrs consider this reasonable and Cllr Frankland will ask for a full quotation, detailing improvements proposed. (Action IF) 
5. Sports Club. Cllr  Bosomworth reported that he was still trying to get better co-operation between the Junior and Senior sections of the Football Section. Steve Etherington, Treasurer, is doing a splendid job on the finances.                                                                                                                                      6. Actions taken by District Cllrs   Cllr Tatman had received a response from Cllr Rachel Procter after sending her a copy of the Council’s response to the Rowley Cottage application. She is following this up with the Planners in view of the number of applications concerned with this property.   
6912   PLANNING 
1 .New Applications.:-  

(a)  16/01717- Beech Lodge, Wetherby Rd. – Ext, Porch & Bay Window – Comments.                                              (.b) 16/ 00922 – Rowley Cottage – Retro App. For Ext. to Garage- Object.                                                              
(c) 16/02004 – 5 Bankfield – Conversion of Garage to Habitable Room Formation of Parking for 3 cars at front. – Objct.                                                                                                                                          (d) 16/02083 – 4 Alban’s Close- Exts. 
2. APPROVALS BY LCC:-

(a) 16/00389 – Bramble Lodge, Woodacre Crescent – Exts. –
(b) 16/00577 – 21 Bankfield – Decking & Ext.-  
3. REFUSALS BY LCC:-  

(a) 16/00758 – 38 Congreve Way – Exts. 
                                                                                                                                                         6913   FINANCE  
1. Bills for payment: 

(a) Dom Alarms –Additional Camera Installation                           540.00
(b) Local Council Review – Subs                                                     17.00 
(c) YLCA – Subs                                                                             536.00

(d) Royal Mail -NDP Work                                                                60.00                                                           (e) Biffa – Waste Disposal                                                                68.40
(f) Cragwood Tree Care – Work in Parkfield                                  660.00
(g )Mr N Dalby- Work on flags/ fencing- Bowling Club.                  275.00. 
It was agreed to pay the bills listed above.                                                                                                                                                                                          2.Request from Bowling Club for financial support for work carried out on flags and fencing. Andrew Dodsworth has written explaining that the club has spent £275 on this work. The Club would be grateful for a contribution from the PC. Cllrs agreed to pay the full amount. 
3. End of Year Finances. The Clerk briefly explained the end of year financial position. She had e mailed the End of Year Statement to all Cllrs prior to the meeting. 
4. Annual Governance Statement for External Auditor The Chairman read out all the statements in this document and Cllrs agreed that they had complied with all of them.              

6914   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS                                                                                                           1.Waste Bins – Cllr Flockton reported that the red waste bin was found to be unlocked. The Chairman said that keys are available. 

Signed:                                                                                               Date:

BPC April 16 Mins.   
. 
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